
Moulton Primary School 
Newsletter 1 - Friday 14th September 2018 

 

Welcome back to a new school year to all our children and families. The focus of this 
first, full week has been to help the children settle into their new classes and learn 
their new routines, and this seems to be going well. However, if you feel that your 
child is struggling in any way, please discuss this with their teacher as soon as 
possible.  
 
Morning Arrangements 
The doors for children in Reception (YR) and Year 1 are opened at 8.40am when staff 
are ready to meet and greet children and parents. Children then go straight into 
class ready for registration at 8.50am.  
 

Children in Year 2 to Year 6 can come into school from 8.30am and go out to the 
main playground where they will be supervised by staff until 8.45am, when teachers 
take them to class for registration at 8.50am.  
 

Senior staff are in attendance at the main entrance from 8.30am to support children as they come in to school. They 
are available to talk to parents and will pass on any urgent messages to class teachers. Teachers will then follow up any 
issues by phone or by appointment as soon as possible. Non-urgent messages should be written in the home-school 
book as usual.  
 
Afternoon arrangements  
Dismissing children at the end of the school day always takes slightly longer at the start of the new year as teachers 
begin to match parents to children. Please be on the lookout for your child and wave as soon as you see them as this 
will also speed things up. It is also helpful if parents leave the playground promptly as soon as they have collected their 
children. Please be assured that no child will be left unattended if parents are late. 
 
A ‘Green’ School 

Over the summer break, a number of projects were carried out to improve 
our energy efficiency, which 
will help us save money and 
reduce our carbon footprint. 
The flat roofs have been 
replaced, a new boiler 
installed and energy saving 
lights fitted. We have also had 
78 solar panels fitted onto the 
roof of the Tower Block, which 
we hope will not only save us 

money but allow us to feed clean, solar-generated electricity back into the 
National Grid.  
 
Autumn Term Parent Meetings:  Tuesday 16th and Wednesday 17th October 4pm - 7pm 
 
Northamptonshire Music and Performing Arts Trust 
Available in September 2018 – Bassoon, Oboe and Double Bass Clubs 
Would you like to have a go at learning to play the bassoon, oboe or double bass? 
 

The Music and Performing Arts Trust offers Bassoon, Oboe and Double Bass clubs on Thursday and Friday evenings in 
Northampton from September 2018.  Students interested in starting to learn one of these instruments can sign up for 
just £30 per term, which includes the free loan of an instrument, a tutor book, one reed per term and group tuition. 
 

If you think you might be interested in starting to learn one of these more specialised orchestral instruments please 
ask for an application form from the school or through the Music Trust directly on 01604 637117 or 
office@nmpat.co.uk  
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Coffee and Cake! 
We would like to invite parents and carers to join us as we are hosting a Macmillan coffee 
morning in school on Friday 28th September. The morning will start straight after drop off at 
9am, any donations of cakes are gratefully accepted! Please bring any cakes to the school 
office from 8:45am. 
 

During the event there will also be a chance to hear about volunteering within school – there 
are a range of opportunities available! We currently have some fabulous parent helpers who 

volunteer within our school, but we are on the hunt for more! 
 

Please feel free to join us for coffee, cake and to hopefully raise some money for this brilliant charity. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 

 
Debbie Bastin, 
Headteacher 
 
 
 
 

FMPS Weekly Update 
Contact us at friendsofmoultonprimaryschool@gmail.com or visit our Facebook page 
 

 

Chairs’ Update: 
 

Thank you to everyone that supported FOMPS last year.  We are still finalising the accounts, but it looks like we had a record 

year with in excess of £16,000 raised for the school.  The main events to contribute to this fantastic total were the Summer 

raffle, Christmas fair and danceathon.  Some of these funds were used to purchase new lighting equipment and a backdrop 

that was used for The Lion King productions at the end of the year, as well as for the colourful new playground displays. 
 

This year we have more exciting events planned, including the return of Happy’s Circus on May 10th 2019.  We’ll update you 

every week in the newsletter and on our Facebook page – and we’d love more people to get involved with FOMPS, if you are 

interested please contact us or come along to our meeting next month. 

 
 

Upcoming Events: 
 

Reception Picnic                Wednesday 26th September - 5pm to 7pm 

Our welcome picnic for Reception children and their families – come along and join us for our treasure hunt and plenty of 

other fun events – bring your own picnic. 
 

FOMPS Planning Meeting  Tuesday 2nd October – 7pm to 8pm 

Come along and join us for a very informal meeting where we will discuss and finalise our fundraising plans for this school 

year as well as agreeing where the funds should be used.  Everyone welcome! 

 

Christmas Fair    Saturday 1st December 

Full details nearer the time, but please get the date in your diary.  If you are able to help out either on the day itself or with the 

preparations we’d really appreciate it, please contact us.  We also have places available for stallholders – please let us know if 

you are interested and we will send you the details. 

 
 

Funds Raised: 
 

  

Recent Fundraising 
School uniform sale    £236 

Summer discos £446 

Mini fete/ice creams £750 

Danceathon £1,245 

Last Year 
Total raised £16,500 

Total spent £7,111 

(including lighting and backdrop for the 

hall, playground displays and library 

books) 

This Year 
Total raised £236 

Total spent £0 

Funds available £10,600 

   



Moulton Primary School Menu 
 
£10.50 per week or £2.10 per day - Payable in advance via ParentMail    
 
Week 3: Monday 17th - Friday 21st September 2018   
 
 

 
Week 3  

 
Monday 

 
Tuesday 

 
Wednesday 

 

 
Thursday 

 

 
Friday 

 

 
Main dish 

 
Mildly Spiced Creamy 
Chicken Korma with 

Long Grain Rice & Naan 
Bread 

 

 
Homemade Carbonara 
with Crispy Bacon or 
Rich Tomato Sauce 
with Penne Pasta 

 

 
Locally Sourced Diced Beef 
in a Rich Gravy with Crispy 

Roast Potatoes & Mini 
Yorkshire Puddings 

 
Homemade 

Shepherd’s Pie 

 
Chicken Burger in 

Crunchy Breadcrumbs 
with Herbie Diced 

Potatoes 

 
Vegetables 

 
Cherry Tomatoes & 

Cucumber 
 

 
Brocolli Florets 

 
Seasonal  

Vegetables 

 
Sliced Carrots & 

Fancy Peas 

 
Branston  

Baked Beans 

 
Desserts 

 
Homemade Sponge 

Cake with Vanilla 
Butter Icing 

 

 
Strawberry or Lime 

Jelly 

 
Homemade Buttery Cherry 

or Chocolate Shortbread 

 
Fruity Cocktail 

 
Crunchy Fruity or Plain 

Flapjack. 
Healthier Option! 

 
Daily: 

 

Selection of fresh fruit and yoghurts, wholemeal bread and chilled water 
 

 
 

A Vegetarian alternative is available for the advertised meal. 
ie: Veggie Burger, Quorn Sausage, Quorn Mince and Quorn Roast 

 
To the best of our knowledge, this document provides accurate information. Our menu may be subject to last minute 
changes due to circumstances beyond our control. 
 
 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Moulton Primary School 
 

School Sandwich Bag Lunches 
Years 3, 4, 5 & 6 only 

 
Self Service from the Lunch Trolley 

 

A variety of options will be available on a daily basis.  Your 
child will be able to choose from the following: 

 
Freshly made sandwiches 

Fillings: Ham/Jam/Tuna/Egg/Cheese 
With mayonnaise/salad/plain 

 
Fresh Fruit 

 
Biscuit or Cake 

 
Yoghurt 

 
All children will be provided with chilled water. 

 
£2.10 per day payable via ParentMail 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
                      

 


